
A NATIVE FISH COMMUNITY TANK 
B1' Vern Parish 

Reprinted from Tropical Topics, the official publi
cation of the Indianapolis Aquarium Society. 

The minnow famil1' (Cyprinidae) is the largest of the fresh 
water fish families, being distributed not only throughout the 
United States and Canada, but Africa and Asia as well. It ia 
not surprising then that there would be a wide variety of 
habitat, spawning habits an4 food preference found within the · 
family. 

Also, it is to be expected that within this large number of 
species many would make good aquarium fish. Three species which 
make up a good community tank are the Redfin Shiner, Notropis 
umbratilus c1anocephalus; the Black Nosed Dace, Rinichthtr stra
tuius meleagris; and the Redbellied Dace, Chrosomos eryt o=--
gaster. ' 

In the Black Nose, tbe color pattern is very simply a black and 
white effect. The belly is stark white, above this is a jet 
black lateral line, rather wide, which runs from the tip of the 
snout through the lower p~t of the eye to the caudal fin. The 
back is brown with dark spots scattered throughout. In the spr
ing, the head of the males may have tubercles and the fins mtQ" 
show some yellow. 

Spring males of the Redbellied Dace are, in m,. opinion, one of 
our most beautiful natives. The back on the male is an olive 
green, with a red spot at the base of the dorsal fin. Two dark, 
almost black bands enclose a yellow band which runs from the 
snout to the caudal. The lower of these dark bands borders and 
contrasts nicely with the crimson red of the belly. Fins are 
flushed with yellow. · 

Colora in the Redfin Shiner are simple but effective. The back 
is a dark blue-gray, while the sides are lighter blue blending 
into a stark white belly. Fins are all pink to deep red, while 
the head is a brilliant blue. 

While the color descriptions given are for spring or breeding 
colors, none of these fish change colors so much that they lose 
their identity in the aquarium. 

In our area, Indiana, all of these minnows are found ip flow
ing streams and all are found over gravel or stone bottoms. 
Spawn is deposited in the gravel and ignored. The Redbellied 
Dace is said to spawn in v,getation. ~~ wife and I watched from 
a high bank of Crooked Creek as a group of Redfins spawned in a 
riffle over a coarse gravel bottom. To be comfortable these 
species should have as large a tank as possible. They are act
ive fishes and should have plenty of aeration, and frequent 
water changes. (Continued on page 12) 
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The third question that I aeked (how many pages ago?) vas -
Who are the editore o! society bulletins? In general, I think 
that they come ~rom the leader group. Their primary distinction 
is their larger egos and their willingaess to work against al
moet impossible odds. Although there are exceptio~s, I feel 
that the good ones succeed becauee they have managed to figure 
out what pleases the readers. They write editorials, confident 
that their readere are interested in what they have to say. 
They are creative and innovative to the best of their ability. 
If they are right, they stay on the job ae long as the;y WANT 
to. I! the;y are wrong, they either give up in frustration or 
are removed ~rom the job. 

As ~or myself, I can hardly ~all myself an editor after four 
issues. I consider myeelf an aspiring editor. I come full;y 
equipped with a large ego and a desire to be creative and inno
vative. I enjoy the job and would like to continue doing it for 
the forseeable future. In the absence of negative comments or 
direction from the membership or Board of Directors, I will 
prefer to assume that everyone is satisfied rather than that 
noone caree. 

That's my contribution to the Readers Forum. If there are an;y 
printable reactions, or anyone has their own speech to make, 
send them in. It's YOUR bulletin • 

• 
A Native Fish Community Tank, continuedo••• 

They take almost any kind of ~ood, of course some live food or 
frozen ~ood should be given. Mine have always pre~erred brine 
shrimp or daphnae over any other food. 

These are small fish, 3 incLes being maximum length, and very 
well suited for aquarium life. Temperature fluxuations are no 
problem if not too sudden. Room temperature (700F) is ideal as 
long as there is filtration and aeration. In a 55 gallon tank 
theee three species will blend into a single school and then 
separate into single species groups. · 

Mostly they swim in the middle depth and feed from this level. 
The Black Nosed Dace is the only one of the three species which 
seems to have any tendancy to feed from the bottom, but only if 
following food to the bottom. 

We have kept these fish in a 100 gallon tank for over a ;year 
and have had many compliments on them. They are active and 
hardy, easily fed and in every way a desirable aquarium fish. 
If ;you live in the middle west they ehould not be too diffi
cult to find. 
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